Dean J. W. Twente, School of Education.

Dear Dean Twente:

Thank you for your letter of the 6th instant informing us that the dates of July 8, 9 and 10 are acceptable for the Kansas Physical Fitness Program for High Schools.

Henry Shenk, Mr. Strait and I will get together and get this data to you in the very near future. I am glad to know that Strong Himman will be in Topeka this summer. I am very sure that we will be able to call upon him for a contribution, as we expect to call on the officer personnel of the Olathe Naval Air Base and the Topeka Army Air Base.

We will also take care of the advertising and promotion work, as you suggest. We will keep you informed as we make progress.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH